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CILIPS ity

Tayside Branch




Present:   
Mark McKay, Neil Paterson, Richard Hughes, Tanya Duthie

                  
Sean McNamara.                                          

Apologies: Sandra Birse, Marjory McKean, Laura Stewart, Jillian Latto.

.
Agenda

1.Sean McNamara – CILIPS Scotland

The committee welcomed Sean who had travelled from Glasgow to join our meeting and also to meet with Mark to look at the new website.

2.CILIPS Tayside Chair
Sadly Carol has stepped down as Chair of our branch due to ill health but has expressed her wish to remain on the committee when she returns to work. Sean suggested we may want to continue for the rest of this year with a rotating chair (different committee member each meeting). Neil said he would be happy to become Chair to keep things going and maintain his role as Branch Rep to Council. This was agreed by those present. 
Richard raised that we would need to make some banking adjustments to reflect this change. Neil wondered if it would be possible to leave Carol’s details on the account and also add his. Richard will find out more information from the bank.
3.Update from Sean
CILIPS HQ are looking at measures to make it possible for smaller branches to continue. These include reducing the minimum requirement for a committee from 6 to 3 if necessary (and quorum = half the committee +1). It will also be possible to have merged roles allowing smaller committees to perform all functions. These ideas will be discussed in more detail at the next meeting on April 6th.

CILIPS Conference will be on June 5th and 6th at the Apex Hotel, Dundee and Sean wondered if Tayside as local branch would like to have some additional input (suggestion of offering library tours, highlighting new local service developments or providing a promotional stall). Similarly, at the CILIPS Autumn Gathering we may wish to consider sponsoring a speaker/ session.
New website – Sean will continue to liaise with Mark over developments. Sean found looking at the website with Mark earlier very helpful in identifying some minor issues he had been unaware of from his side and will now look at resolving those.
CILIPS have just launched a new campaign called Libraries Matter – more information in the near future.
Tanya asked Sean if it would be possible to have a list of the places where CILIPS Tayside members are based to help target promotions for future activities. Sean is happy to provide us with the local membership list but stressed it is confidential (so please remember to bcc if emailing out) and it is only valid for one month due to data protection regulations. We can ask to have an updated list sent at any time.

4. Business Plan / Events for 2017
The Business Plan has been useful in planning ahead. Progress to date is as follows;

Harris Academy New Library Visit – leave until at least after the summer holidays.

St. Andrews University Library Visit – Contact was made via Carol. Neil will contact them to explain recent change of circumstance and to postpone this until later in the year if possible.

James Hutton Institute Visit – Neil will contact them to see if it is possible to go ahead with this in April (probably a 5.00pm one hour slot). Once confirmed we can go ahead with promoting this.

One Day Mentoring Event at Dundee & Angus College, Gardyne Road, Dundee on May 17th. This is now on the website and bookings are through Eventbrite. Numbers for catering will be confirmed nearer the time.

Phil Bradley 2 Day Scottish Visit.

Provisionally this will be held in Dundee and Glasgow – possible dates April 25/26 or May 1/2. Budget required will likely be around £1,000. We need to confirm dates and venues first – Richard will get back in touch with Phil.

5. Case Studies for the CILIPS Website

Sean has parked this idea at the moment but may create a form to circulate in the future.

6. Future Meetings
It would be helpful to use Skype in the future since it can be difficult for everyone to travel / be released from work. We can also continue with some e-mail meetings but need to ensure all the information discussed is easy to locate afterwards. We will confirm with all current committee members that they are happy to continue making an active contribution to branch activities.
Next Meeting
By e-mail, week beginning Monday 10th April. Neil will kick things off with the initial e-mail.
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